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We are a Catholic faith community called by God to give living witness to the gospel   

through encouraging an open, loving and caring environment. We strive to accomplish this  

by sharing in prayerful, and joyous worship, respecting individuals and serving their needs. 

Ministry Sign Up Faith Ministry Sign Up Faith Ministry Sign Up Faith Ministry Sign Up Faith ----    This Weekend!This Weekend!This Weekend!This Weekend!    

For as often as you eat this bread and drink the cup,  

you proclaim the death of the Lord until he comes. 
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rgy Schedule 
          Saturday 4:30pm 

          Sunday 8:30am;10:30am;12:30pm;5:30pm 

          Daily 9:00am  Monday-Friday 

Individual Reconciliation 
Saturdays at 3:30pm or by appointment 

Baptism—Marriage 
Call the Parish Office—455-5910 

 In the Spirit  @ St. John Neumann Parish 

St. John Neumann Parish                                                    

44800 Warren Road                                                                      

Canton MI 48187 

734-455-5910 ~ FAX 734-455-6779 

Religious Formation Office 734-455-5986 

Rev. Ronald S. Richards,  Pastor                                                                   

Deacon Patrick Conlen                                                       
Rick Cucchi, Director of Music Ministries                              

Donna Franke,  Director of Religious Formation               

Gene Kijek,  Pastoral Associate                                                        

Sabrina Queen, DRE/Youth Ministry                                           

Mary Wilkerson, Coordinator of Youth Ministry 

Pastoral Council 

John Bres 254-0820 

Jason Brown, Teen Representative 858-7373 
Joe Camill 455-1079 

Chris Galante 667-5127 

Marshall Grazioli , Christian Service Representative 981-6778 

Randy Hollenstine, Finance Commission 453-4571 

Eleanor Hoag                                                        586-822-6839 

Ed Hurst Jr., Secretary, Worship Commission 331-9281 

Don Iwanski 354-8795 

Brian Klump 453-8132 

George Kruczek 765-0877  

Stella Krupansky 453-3059 

Nancy McGee, Vicariate Representative 461-1536 

John Neault. Senior Representative 737-9953 

Rosemary Sieracki, Formation Commission  981-4787 

Nate Svoboda                                natesvoboda@gmail.com 

Jody Trame 459-1427 

Jeff Wagoner 254-9327 

 

Parish Ministers 

Tom Baptist, Vice President Ushers 453-1533 

Jane Dickman, Sacristans 454-4911 

Don Dickman, President Ushers 454-4911 

Elizabeth Biddle, Mass Helpers 667-2882 

Bill Franke, Media Ministry 459-5279 

Linda Kalisz, Children’s Liturgy of the Word  454-1956 

Debbie & Mike Kelch, Eucharistic Ministers 595-0979 

Nancy McGee, Lectors                                          586-722-4204 

 

Parish Organizations 

Patti Bihn, Blood Drive Coordinator 459-9704 
Cyndi Kuczynski, Health Ministry  459-7651 

Walt Marek, Athletic Director 455-5910 

Randy Martin, Peace and Justice                rem7662@aol.com 
Cindy Pronze, Grief Support 416-9914 

Lorraine Zaksek, St. Vincent de Paul 455-6232 

 

All Saints Catholic School 

Ms. Kristen Stausbaugh, Principal  459-2490 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 
Monday, Tuesday & Friday   9:00am 

Saturdays    4:30pm 
Sundays 

8:30, 10:30, 12:30                                                
Reconciliations are on Saturdays at 3:30pm                               

or by appointment 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 

Every Friday                                    
in the Chapel                         

from                                  
9:30am until 6:30pm 

On-line giving is now available.   
Visit our website  or contact          

Jan Jacobs, Bookkeeper                                                                                
janjacobs@wideopenwest.com     

for more information 

BULLETIN ARTICLE DEADLINES 

If you have an article you would like in the bulletin, please  
submit it to Liz at lhorka@stjohnneumann.us or drop off in 
the Parish office. All articles must be submitted at least 10 
days prior to the date of the publication. Every attempt will 
be made to honor all requests; however, the paper is now 
smaller in size so there could occasionally be a space issue.  

If you have any questions, please contact the front office. 

 SUNDAY OFFERINGS 

Week of May 25 & 26, 2013 
 
Sunday Envelopes           $  14,014.31 
Loose Offering            $    2,062.00 
Sunday Direct Deposit           $    2,022.75 
Facility Maintenance           $      387.00 
Debt Reduction            $        65.00    
Misc Income                    $       285.00 
Total Income            $  18,836.06 
 

Budgeted Expenses           $  27,079.65 
 

YTD Actual Income (7/1/12- 5/26/13)            $ 1,261,752.45 
YTD Budgeted Income (7/1/12-5/26/13)         $ 1,305,276.95 

  
No. Sunday Envelopes Issued        2,772 
No. Sunday Envelopes Used          583 
No. Sunday Direct Deposits              51 
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IT’S MY OPINION AND I HAVE ONE! 

rrichards@stjohnneumann.us 

rrichards@stjohnneumann.us 

Join your fellow parishioners in the Assembly Hall                                                                           Join your fellow parishioners in the Assembly Hall                                                                           Join your fellow parishioners in the Assembly Hall                                                                           Join your fellow parishioners in the Assembly Hall                                                                           
following all Masses this weekend as we celebrate                                                                            following all Masses this weekend as we celebrate                                                                            following all Masses this weekend as we celebrate                                                                            following all Masses this weekend as we celebrate                                                                            

Ministry Commitment and Information Weekend!Ministry Commitment and Information Weekend!Ministry Commitment and Information Weekend!Ministry Commitment and Information Weekend!    

      Sandwiches, snacks and refreshments will be served following the 4:30 and 12:30 liturgies. 

 

                  Pancake and Sausage Breakfast is on the menu  following the 8:30 and 10:30 liturgies. 

I want to take this time to first thank the Stewardship Commission along with all the other commissions and parish      
council for all the work they have done in our Christian Stewardship campaign of “Called by Christ Gifted by the Spirit.”  
The work they have done to prepare you, the rest of the parish, in understanding the importance of sharing your Time 
and Talent with our parish communion has been a work of great prayer and love. 

 

Now is the time for all of us to respond to the efforts and questions being asked; that being, how can I give of myself     
so that MY PARISH is the parish I want it to be?  That is, a parish that is caring and giving!  It is only through the gift of 
sharing of yourself that our communion here at St. John Neumann will continue to grow, be strong, and vibrant as it    
historically has always been. 

 

I know all of us lead very busy and hectic lives.  I do not pretend to be in your shoes.  However, at the same time, as busy 
as we are we can give in some way.  For it is through our PRAYER and WORK together that we grow to be an even more 
vibrant parish than we are! 

 

As I said in the past, generally in a parish, 3% of the people do 100% of the work. Imagine if we could just double that     
number all we could accomplish.  And the unimaginable-what if we could get 100% of the people to help in some way- 
WOW!!!  I think I may have a heart attack if that were to happen. 

 

However, all of us know in our hearts we can do something to help out at St. John Neumann.  The more of us who do,   
the less work we all have!  So I once again ask you to PLEASE look seriously at the brochures you have been given and all 
of the ministries!  Do not leave the parish without stopping in at the ministry fair in the assembly hall (I know a lot of you 
are reading this before or during mass) for the party we are providing.  And please prayerfully consider what area of   
ministry you can volunteer for.  Then make the commitment to do so by handing in the commitment card attached to   
the brochure. 

 

St. John Neumann is a GREAT parish and IS a giving caring parish community.  I ask you all to continue to be that and help 
us to grow even greater than we already are. 

 

Peace to you all 

Fr Ron Richards 

Hello all 
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Cucchi’s 

Corner 

Come join us for an afternoon of food, fun, and 
fellowship following the 12:30pm Liturgy 

Fun for all ages!                                                                          
Moonwalk Bouncer-Pony Rides                                                        
Face Painting-Children’s Games                                                 
Cake Walk-Crafts 

Most patriotic dresses (all age groups) 

Frisbee Golf competition (Contest-all ages) 

Please pitch in and help with food service or one 
of the attractions.  An hour of your time will help 
to make it an enjoyable day for all.  Teens are 
also encouraged to volunteer!  

The sign up board is in the Gathering Area. 

                            rcucchi@stjohnneumann.us 

The SJN Parish Family Picnic                             

NEXT WEEK                                                              

Sunday, June 9, 2013                                                       

Immediately Following the 12:30 liturgy 

He was bearing our faults in his own body on the 
cross, so that we might die to our faults and live for 
holiness; through his wounds you have been healed. 1 
Peter 2:24 

 

A hymn that we sing on Holy Thursday every year is 
called There is a Balm in Gilead. Many years ago I 
wondered… what is a Balm?  Balm is defined as an 
oil used for healing, anointing or soothing. Then I 
wondered …Gilead…where is it and what is its   
significance in regard to healing? Gilead is a      
mountainous region east of the Jordan River in    
Jordan. “Balm in Gilead” is mentioned in the Old 
Testament. In Jeremiah chapter 8 vs. 22 “Is there  
no balm in Gilead anymore? Is there no doctor 
there?”  Jeremiah 46:11 says: “Go up to Gilead in 
search of balm.” Gilead is also mentioned in 
Jeremiah 22:6. 

 

I guess what this hymn means to me today is that 
Jesus is the great Physician. Whether it is a physical 
ailment, discouragement or some disappointment 
life throws at us; anything really- we can take it to 
Jesus and find solace and hope. 

 

Just an aside…I had forgotten that Balm in Gilead is 
mentioned in The Raven: 

 

Prophet!' said I, `thing of evil! - prophet still, if bird   
or devil! - 
Whether tempter sent, or whether tempest tossed 
thee here ashore, 
Desolate yet all undaunted, on this desert land       
enchanted - 
On this home by horror haunted - tell me truly, I    
implore - 
Is there - is there balm in Gilead? - tell me - tell me, I 
implore!' 
Quoth the raven, `Nevermore.' 



 

VACATION BIBLE 

SCHOOL                          

is coming! 
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CCCCONTACTONTACTONTACTONTACT    DDDDONNAONNAONNAONNA    

dfranke@stjohnneumann.us 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL is coming!        

REGISTRATION CONTINUES 

in the Religious Formation Office: 

734-455-5986 

or go to www.stjohnneumann.us  

Please follow the link to view and 

print the Vacation Bible School             

registration form. 

 VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 

ADULTS AND TEENS                                

Please call if you can help! 

Adult and Teen volunteers, watch 

your email for meeting dates to           

prepare for VBS 

Attention:  

VBS TEEN VOLUNTEERSVBS TEEN VOLUNTEERSVBS TEEN VOLUNTEERSVBS TEEN VOLUNTEERS    

CALLED TO SERVE              CALLED TO SERVE              CALLED TO SERVE              CALLED TO SERVE              

WORKSHOPWORKSHOPWORKSHOPWORKSHOP    

SATURDAY June 15 

 9:00 a.m. – Noon 

 

NOTE:  Any High School teen  who     
volunteers in any capacity in the  parish 

is required to attend a 

Called to  Serve  Workshop.  

This workshop is an interactive safe          
environments program for                   

High School teens. 

PLEASE REGISTER by calling                
Mary Wilkerson 734-455-5910 or                   

email Mary: mary@sjncanton.net 

 Today we celebrate the 
“Solemnity of the Most Holy Body 
and Blood of Christ.”  We celebrate 
that Jesus gives himself to us in the 
form of bread and wine, nourish-
ment, food for our spirit.   

 We hear the gospel story of 
the multiplication of the loaves and 
fishes.  That’s what receiving Jesus 
in Communion is like, nourishment in 
abundance.  And we become what 
we eat.  We receive Jesus and to-
gether we become his body for the 
world.  St. Theresa reminds us that 
we are Jesus’ hands and feet. 

 This Gospel story is most ap-
propriate for us as we respond to 
the call we have been given over the 
last few weeks toward true Steward-
ship in our parish.  Be sure and stop 
in the Assembly Room this weekend 
and take a look at the many oppor-
tunities we have to offer our time 
and talent to our parish. 
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WWWWHEREHEREHEREHERE    DIDDIDDIDDID    YOUYOUYOUYOU    SHARESHARESHARESHARE    YOURYOURYOURYOUR    FFFFAITHAITHAITHAITH    THISTHISTHISTHIS    WEEKWEEKWEEKWEEK????    

FA I T H  W O R K S         Gene Kijek 

One parishioner contacted us last week 

to voice disappointment that a loved 

one was omitted from the Prayers of the 

Faithful, formerly known as the General 

Intercessions and now known as the Universal Prayer.  

The loved one had been chronically ill and  has been 

placed on the list several times. The parish policy is to 

remove sick people from the list  after 3 weeks and 

place their names in the bulletin - as long as necessary. 

 The purpose of the parish policy is to keep the 

list we read aloud at the Sunday liturgy relatively short 

and  to introduce new people to the community who 

have just become ill. The bulletin list, on the other 

hand, reminds us of those dealing with long-term ill-

ness. 

 Back to the disappointment. One source of 

consolation is that at EVERY Eucharist, we pray for 

every person who has ever lived and every person liv-

ing on earth. We pray that the Holy Spirit of God touch 

all humanity with unity and wellness. Listen closely to 

the last part of any Eucharistic Prayer (after the Insti-

tution Narrative, consecration). There is a special kind 

of prayer called an “epiclesis”  - calling the Holy Spirit 

to be present among us with healing power so that 

we might be united to Jesus and to each other. No 

one is forgotten in this prayer. Remember that this 

happens in every liturgy throughout the world. The 

Eucharist is being celebrated 24/7.  The Church prays 

for everyone continuously. 

 Thinking about the Eucharistic Prayer is a good 

reminder that this prayer is not only the priest’s 

prayer. The priest prays the Eucharistic Prayer aloud in 

our name. Notice the pronoun “we” consistently used 

through out the prayer. It is important to listen and 

silently participate in the prayer, responding with ac-

clamations when appropriate. As you listen, you will 

notice the theme of gratitude for Jesus and the desire 

to develop the same attitude of Jesus of self-giving. It 

is an invitation to transformation and healing. 

 

 

PARISH PICNIC NEXT SUNDAY 

Check the sign-ups in the Gathering Area                          

to help make it a success. 

 

NNNNOMINATIONSOMINATIONSOMINATIONSOMINATIONS    AREAREAREARE    BEINGBEINGBEINGBEING    ACCEPTEDACCEPTEDACCEPTEDACCEPTED                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

THETHETHETHE    PPPPARISHARISHARISHARISH    PPPPASTORALASTORALASTORALASTORAL    CCCCOUNCILOUNCILOUNCILOUNCIL....    

Commitment: 3 years of monthly meetings 

Qualifications: SJN parish member,                            

interest in serving the faith needs of  the  parish,          

willingness to suggest program development                  

and to participate in parish initiatives 

Please give your name                                                          

or the name of a Parishioner you wish to nominate      

to the Parish Office. 

Selection will take place on June 9. 
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SHOWING OUR STEWARDSHIP                

THROUGH WORSHIP            

The Education Commission’s mission in St. John            
Neumann parish is to provide opportunities for each 
member of the community to learn and grow in their 
faith in Jesus and, by living out that faith, share it with 
others.  The committees working within the Education 
Commission offer many opportunities for people to  
learn through sharing their time and talents. 

The Faith Formation/Catechetics Committee is               
responsible for our large weekly program and Faith      
UNwrapped, designed for families of all ages.  The     
Middle School and Youth Group Committees,                
sacramental preparation and VBS are all part of a        
traditional view of religious  education.  More than 100 
volunteers are needed for the programs to function as 
planned, as teachers as well as other talented people.  
The Adult Faith Formation Committee takes care of  all 
the details necessary to arrange faith development     
programs aimed at adults in the parish.  This year we  
organized five different programs and more are coming.  
The Vocations  Committee this year has implemented our 
wonderful Traveling Chalice program to pray for           
vocations.  We are all eager to hear new ideas and to 
work along with you to develop all of us into the          
servants we are called to be. 

Greetings and Salutations, 

Let me begin my saying Happy June!  Hard to believe we 

are in the sixth month of the year.  I better make some plans 

on “How will I spend my summer vacation?”  Speaking of 

Vacation… Vacation Bible School-“Kingdom Rock” will 
be upon us in just a few short weeks.  Reminder to all high 

school students our Called to Serve workshop is scheduled 

for Saturday, June 15th from 9:00am-12noon.  This work-
shop is required by the AOD for all youth volunteers.  Call 

the Religious Formation Office to register, 734.455.5986. 

Today we celebrate the Solemnity of the Most Holy Body 
and Blood of Christ, recalling the Last Supper when Jesus 

gave the world the Eucharist, changing ordinary bread and 

wine into his Body and Blood.  In today’s Gospel, Jesus 

feeds a crowd of thousands with only 5 loaves of bread and 
two fish.  Today he feeds millions of Christians throughout 

the world who gather for this holy meal.  What happens to 

us when we receive the body and Blood of Jesus?  How 

will we be CHRISTian to the world this week?   

Have a great week everyone! 

Peace and Prayers,  

Sabrina Queen 

WHAT ARE MY ENVELOPES USED FOR: 

Every other month you receive a packet of envelopes. Each envelope is used for different purposes. 
The white envelope, Weekly Sunday Offering; 

These are used to pay expenses of the parish including payroll, utilities, and programs of the parish, supplies 
like hosts and wine and all other operating expenses of the parish. 

Your gold, Mission Envelope; 
These are sent to the Archdiocese each month as a donation to the missions of the Archdiocese. 

You grey and white, Debt Reduction; 
 These are used to help pay off the current $166,000 debt of the parish. 
Your blue, Facility Maintenance; 

These are used for the maintenance expenses of operating this large facility, St. John Neumann Church and 
the grounds. 

Children’s Envelopes; 
 Like the Sunday Offerings envelopes, these are used to pay off Parish expenses. 
 
There are always purple and white envelopes on the credenzas. These are in case you forget yours. 
 
To make contributing easier for you, we do offer two ways you can donate by way of electronic contributions. You 
can go onto our website at www.stjohnneumann.us and click onto the Online Giving icon to set up and process your 
contributions similar to paying your bills online, or you can have us process your contributions by filling out the blue 
ACH forms found on the credenzas in the gathering area. 
 
If you contribute electronically, we do not send you envelopes. This saves the parish the expense of envelopes and 
postage. You will receive a contribution statement for tax purposes at the end of the year regardless of how you con-
tribute as long as we have a record of your contribution. 
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“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.    

By reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environment    

In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “    

Our love and enthusiasm for God will help us to achieve this mission in everyday life.”Our love and enthusiasm for God will help us to achieve this mission in everyday life.”Our love and enthusiasm for God will help us to achieve this mission in everyday life.”Our love and enthusiasm for God will help us to achieve this mission in everyday life.”    
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Our last meeting of the year was fantastic!  Congratulations 
youth group seniors!  We will miss you but we have been so 
blessed by your presence. 

All parish graduates (high school and college!).  We will be 
celebrating you at a special Mass on June 16th at 10:30 am.  
We would love to be able to pray with you as you begin 
your new journey in life…but, we NEED you to fill out a 
graduation mass form in the gathering space by June 10th.  
Be sure to grab one! 

I wanted to also take an opportunity to thank the SJN adult 
team for all the work they have done this year for the young 
people of this Parish. Stacia, Jodi, Tom, Annie, Danae, Mike, 
Anthony, Kate…we really could not have served the young 

people of this Parish without you, so thank you! Thank you! Thank you! 

And, of course, we have to thank the Parish, staff and especially Father Ron. I am continually amazed when I 
talk to other youth ministers about the lack of support they get from their parishes. That has never been an 
issue here. It is because of a supportive pastor that we are able to thrive in the way that we do!  So, thanks 
especially to Father Ron! 

The summer is just around the corner and I cannot wait to tell you about the new youth minister!  I’ll be 
sharing some details about him in the next couple of weeks!  Trust me, the youth of this parish are going to 
be in great GREAT hands! 

Have a fantastic week. 

My name is Matthew Kurt.   I am currently a life scout in Troop 
743 and I am starting a diaper drive for AAA Crisis Pregnancy 
Center for my Eagle Scout project.  If you could please put any 
new diapers that you wish to donate in the box outside of the 
gathering area labeled “Diaper Drive.”  The boxes will be in the 
welcoming area from June 2 through June 16.  AAA Crisis         
Pregnancy Center supports women with unplanned                  
pregnancies.  These diapers will help AAA continue this              
important work.  If you have any questions, please contact me 
at  matthew.kurt@gmail.com.  Thank you for your support. 

CONGRATULATIONS TO 

MR. and MRS. ANDREW BRUSCATO 

UNITED IN MARRIAGE ON 

SATURDAY, MAY 18, 2013 
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What exactly is Grief  Support? It is an opportunity to 
talk about your loss, to  express your grief, ask ques-
tions, and support through your grieving  process. It is 
for people who have lost someone  in their lives.  All are  
welcome regardless of church  affiliation. 

FOR AN APPOINTMENT:                                                                       
1st and 3rd Thursday mornings at 10:00am, please call              
Dee O’Flynn at  734-453-0829. 

2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings at 7:00pm, please call 
Cindy Pronze at  734-416-9914. 

For special programs for children and teens,   please call 
Regina Adams for an appointment at  313-268-6951.         

 

 

Peace & Justice Committee 

Attention:  College Bound Students 

 

The Peace & Justice Committee will again award a 
$500 college grant to the St. John Neumann college 
student who submits the winning essay describing 
how their field of study can best foster Catholic Social 
Teaching.  The runner up will receive a check for $250.  
The essay should be at least 500 words and must be 
submitted to the parish office or emailed to 
rem7662@aol.com no later than June 7th.  A copy of 
the Major Themes of Catholic Social Teaching can be 
obtained by calling R. Martin at 734-455-7662 or email 
at rem7662@aol.com.  The award will be presented 
at the 10:30 mass on June 23th. 

 
The Peace & Justice Committee would like to thank 
the parish for its continued support of this program. 

“I call on the Lord in my distress, and he answers me…”   
     Psalm 120:1 

As we pray for our spiritual commitment during this Stewardship 
Campaign, it is a befitting opportunity to address a needed 
change in the Funeral Ministry. Briefly, the Funeral Ministry     
provides family support for the loss of loved ones through     
fellowship and the sharing of a meal following a funeral. 

Presently our volunteer lists are proving difficult to manage and 
out of date. With an overwhelming number of Parish family 
members eager to lend their thoughtful time to this essential 
ministry, we will be reestablishing new volunteer lists and filing 
all old lists. This process will hopefully allow us to prepare for 
our services more efficiently. If you are a current member and 
want to continue to be a part, please resubmit your name with 
current contact information during the ministry sign up. Parish 
members, truly interested in serving in this capacity, will have 
every opportunity to actively participate. 

Starting with an updated list of volunteers will also allow our 
current volunteers to seek other service opportunities if the 
Spirit moves them! There are so many service opportunities at 
St. John Neumann, as you will see during the upcoming weeks. 
Why not be a vital part of a ministry that truly calls you? If you 
are a current member and would like to devote yourself to     
another ministry, please accept our whole hearted thank you for 
your past commitment. 

If you have not been part of the Funeral Ministry and can lend 
yourself to the comfort of others, please consider being a cook, 
a donations caller, a food donor or a server. Thank you in        
advance for your thoughtful stewardship. 

We hope to see you during Ministry Sign up weekend,             
June 1 and 2. 

For any questions, please contact Marivi Latham: 

by phone:734-397-7361 or by email: marividel@comcast.net 

FUNERAL LUNCH MINISTRY 

Attention Parents!  Enroll your son or daughter in an evening basketball camp this summer at All 

Saints Catholic School!  The camps are run by ASCS alum Matt Jenkins.  Matt was a three year starter   

at Father Gabriel Richard High School (Ann Arbor) and All League and All Area as a senior.  In college, 
he was a two year starter, NAIA Scholar Athlete and Wolverine Hoosier Athletic Conference Scholar 

Athlete.  Matt has also coached the ASCS Varsity “A” Girls Basketball Team, Plymouth Force AAU       

program, and All Star Basketball Camps for four years. 

Camps are for boys and girls who will enter 4th-9th grade in the fall.  The basketball camps will be held 

over two sessions.  The first session will be held on Tuesday and Thursday nights June 25-   

July 18 from 7:30-9pm.  The second session will run from July 23-August 15, also on Tuesday 

and Thursday nights from 7:30-9pm.  

 This is a great way for students to improve skills, get some great exercise, and have fun in the 

summer   evenings!       For more information, please contact Matt Jenkins at                      

mmjenkins1@gmail.com or call All Saints Catholic School:  (734) 459-2490. 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTS    

Monday, June 3  Tuesday, June 4  Wednesday, June 5 

Tobit 1:3; 2:1b-8  Tobit 2:9-14   Tobit 3:1-11a,16-17a 

Mark 12:1-12  Mark 12:13-17  Mark 12:18-27 
       

Thursday, June 6 Friday, June 7  Saturday, June 8               

Tobit 6:10-11;7:1bcde; SOL. MOST SACRED Tobit 12:1,5-15,20 

        9-17;8:4-9a       HEART of JESUS Luke 2:41-51 

Mark 12:28-34  Ezekiel 34:11-16    

   Luke 15:3-7 

       
TENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

Sunday, June 9, 2013  

1 Kings 17:17-24  Galatians 1:11-19  Luke 7:11-17 

     

                                       
Monday, June 3, 9:00a.m.    

Joseph & Agnes Cauchi (Sultana Family)   

Gerard & Laura Kullman (Family)                                                    

Tuesday, June 4  9:00 a.m. 

Joe Abela, Sr (Len & Rose Gossman) 

Brian Bommarito  (Jim & Marge Najarian)  

Arthur Hallas (Christine Redlin) 

John Saliba (Carrie Saliba) 

Friday, June 7 

Gustavo Cardona  (Family) 

Int. of Sumor & Christian Salazar (Family) 

Souls in Purgatory  

Saturday, June 8, 4:30p.m. 

Steve Berecz (Helen & Cas Lacki) 

Mr  & Mrs John Milewsky (Caswell Family) 

Gerald Murphy—15th Ann (Family) 

Elisabeth Rizak (Family) 

Stella Storc (Tony & Pat Sokolowski) 

Special Intention (Linda Morehead) 

Sunday, June 9 

8:30a.m. 

Edwqard Attard  (Sultana Family) 

Stanley Chlebed (Frank & Millie Macek) 

Rose & Don Groendal (Family) 

Tony Micallef (Sultana Family) 

Carl Peterson (Wife, Robbi) 

10:30 a.m. 

Bob Follis  (Lee & Kathy) 

Florina Perri (Domenica Perri Family)  

Jaimie Schiller (Your Loving Family) 

Salvatore Sicoli (Domenica Perri Family) 

Robert Suriano (Family) 

Casimir Szymoniak (Gaylord Smith) 

12:30 p.m. 

Int. of Carole Montilla Agoncillo (Rene Montilla) 

Tom McCauley 224th Anniv. (Daughter & Family) 

Peter Tarchinski (Geneva Wykoski) 

  

 

 

    

Sunday, June 2 

Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30 

MINISTRY CELEBRATION FOLLOWING MASS 

Monday, June 3 

9:00am  Liturgy 
7:00pm  Women’s Spirituality 

7:00pm  Baptism Prep Class 

Tuesday, June 4 

9:00am  Liturgy 

Wednesday, June 5 

10:00am  Bible Study 

6:30pm  Rosary/Novena 

7:00 pm   OA 

7:00 pm   FA 
8:00 pm  AA 

Thursday, June 6 

7:30pm  Women’s AA 

Friday, June 7 

8:15am  Stations of the Cross 

9:00am  Liturgy 

Saturday, June 8 

4:30pm  Liturgy 

Sunday, June 9 

Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30 

PARISH PICNIC FOLLOWING 12:30 LITURGY 

 NEW DAILY MASS SCHEDULE                                          
St. John Neumann                                                                         
Monday, Tuesday and Friday 9:00 AM                                  
Friday—Adoration  9:30AM-6:30PM 

St. Thomas a’Becket                                                                      
Tuesday    7:00PM                         
Wednesday and Thursday  9:00AM                        
Wednesday—Adoration             1 0:00AM-5:00PM 

Resurrection                                                                              
Tuesday and Friday  8:30AM                             
Thursday—Adoration  2:00PM-6:30PM 
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ANNIVERSARIES OF DECEASED  PARISHIONERS 

 
 

 
 
 
June 3  Willie Range (1995) 
  Joseph Wegrzyn (2000) 
  Elizabeth Sarafian (2011) 
       
June 4  Joseph Abela (1986) 
  Christopher Bickle (1992) 
  Mary Dritsas (1995) 
  Margaret Kopach (1999) 
  Julia Kawecki (1999) 
  Clifford Eckert (2008) 
       
June 5  Victor Kosta (1994)  
  Genevieve Radtke (2005) 
  Thressa Trevas (2011) 
   
June 6  Dorothy Lucitte (1984) 
  Jane Johnson (1993) 
  Marie Rawlings (1997) 
  Anna Volante (1997) 
  Barbara Cartier (1998) 
  Walter Menard (2001) 
       
June 7  John Trainor (1994) 
  Yvonne McLean (2001) 
  Stanley Majewski (2004) 
       
June 8  Elizabeth Rizak (2011) 
    

KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS 

*Susan Aho 
*Richard Bargowski 
Jennifer Bargowski-VanHorn 
*Kenneth Birecki  
Tommy Bohn 
Fr. George Charnley 
*Rick Cigile 
Angela Colon 
*Sonia Culver 
Ginny Cummins 
*Mario David 
Ronald Dellamielleure 
*Donald Dennington 
*Pat Dennington 
Urbano Domingo 
*Diane Flowers 
Patricia Goonis 
Bob Grenier 
Krystal Guzman 
Linda Harms 
*Karen Holmes 
*Dawn Johnson 
*Brittany Kipfmiller 
Jodi Klucevik 
Lisa Kozakowski 
Tammi Lang 
*Noreen Lauster 
*Ellen Lindner 
Jesse Lindlbauer 
*Liz Lopez 
Frank Luedtke 
 

Norm Mientkiewicz   
Lindsay Miller 
*Dennis Mullally 
*Jill Murinas 
Mary Murray 
*Robert Naumoff 
*John Neault 
Dan O’Brien 
Justin Paffenroth 
*John Predmesky 
Dan Prichard 
Holly Ranta 
Joshua Thomas Retherford 
*Marti Ruedger 
Kay Ruth 
Cheri Sasena 
Delmar Schindler 
*Pat Shankie 
Lillianna Shull 
Walter Skynar 
Beverly Smith 
*Patricia Solodon 
*Monteen Stafiej 
Nicholas Womac 
William Womac 
*Peter Young 
*Charlotte Zub 
 
 
*Indicates parishioner 

Please pray for Parishioners and Family Members Serving in the Armed Forces 

SSgt Leonard Adams 

1st Lt David Anderson 

LtCol Dave Bares 

A1C  Paige C. Bauer 

Sgt. David Beattie 

Col Robert Benning 

Capt James R. Bernthal 

Capt Geno Berta 

LCpl Devin A. Boersma 

SSgt Eric Brooks 

LTJG Jennifer Brooks 

Cpl Rebecca Brooks 

LCpl Drew Butler 

LCpl Justin Butler 

PO3 Christopher Bykowski 

SSgt Kevin Carney 

E3 Toni Colon 

Capt Sean Conlen 

Sgt James A. Cooper 

RDML Kevin Donegan 

E2 Joseph Dziuban 

E2 Mark Dziuban 

Ens. Matthew English 

Pvt Bradley M. Finch 

Capt Erin Jensen Foley 

Capt. Justin Foley 

Sgt. Forney 

Cpl  Lucas Hankins 

Capt Eric Hettinga 

Sgt Jessica Hladky 

Maj Carrie Howe 

HTFN Richard Hoyer 

Sgt Michael Jacobs 

PFC Daniella C. Jara 

Maj David Jesurun 

Sgt Ryan A. Johnson 

LtCol Robert Kaminski 

LtCmdr Sherry Kaminski 

Capt  Jeff Kelly 

Capt Kristin Yampaglia Kelly 

LCpl Anthony Kennard 

Col David Kennedy 

Pvt Virgil Klein 

1st Lt Roman Kocherovsky 

Capt Natalie Ann Korona 

Pvt Anthony Lanzon 

Col. Robert Lukens 

E2 Shawn Lyons 

Grant MacDonald 

Capt David McGraw 

Pvt. Justin Ambrose Mabe 

SN Shaun Marx 

Sgt Marc P. Maziarz 

SpF Christian Mejia 

Sgt Carson Middlebrook 

SPC Denis Montilla 

SSgt Michael J. Moomaw 

Dwayne Naugle  

PFC Erik Nelsen 

Maj Brian Nicosia 

Pvt James Oaks 

Carl Park, SFC 

Keith Pawenski 

Sgt Alex A. Polka 

SGM Joseph A. Polka 

Sgt Michael Potrzebowski 

Capt Mark Rausch 

Maj Jason Redlin 

1st Lt. Christopher Rothwell 

Sgt Christopher M. Rudzinski 

Lt Col Michael C. Rudzinski 

2nd Lt Dan Russo 

Capt Tyrus Scott 

SPC Guy Schlachter 

Maj Jason Schuerger 

Capt Shannon Schuerger 

Justin James Sams 

LtCol David Sebuck 

Sgt Martin Smith 

SPC Matthew Spear 

2nd Lt Dennis Speck 

Sgt Joseph Spinicchia 

Sara Marie Taylor 

E3 John Theisen 

SPC Shaun G. Towler 

SPC John Edward Watkins 

Sgt Christopher Wiacek 

1st Lt Amanda Witt 

Sgt Alex White 

SSgt Robert L. Woods 

2nd Lt. Daniel M. York 

Capt Drew Ziolkowski 

Cmdr John F. Zrembski 

 Having trouble getting to Sunday Mass or know of someone who is?   

At this time, we are also looking for SJN parishioners who would like to 
help with this transportation.   

If interested in helping or in need of a ride, contact Randy Martin at    
rem7662@aol.com or at 734-455-7662. 
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SJN T-BALL REGISTRATION                                             
Registration is now underway for the SJN summer        

t-ball league. Any children 4-7 years of age are eligible 
to register. Cost of the season is $45.00 and play will 

begin early June and conclude in early August.             
To register, obtain a contract    from the 

main office.                                                                   
For more info you may contact athletic    

Director Walt Marek at 455-5910 or T-Ball 
Coordinator Andy Bishop at 

ajbishop1@comcast.net. 

CYO VOLLEYBALL REGISTRATION                       

Registration is now underway for the St. John 

Neumann girls CYO Volleyball teams. Any parish 

member, 5th-8th grade during the fall school year 
of 2013, is eligible to register. Entry 

fee for season is $100.00. Practice 

will begin in early August, with 

matches beginning in early Septem-

ber. Season runs through the second 

week of October. You may register 

after all masses in the gathering area or by         

contacting Athletic Director Walt Marek                  

at 734 455-5910. 

Vocations Chalice 

A Program of Awareness                         

and Prayer for Vocations 

The Vocations Chalice is a tangible 
way of increasing awareness of      
vocations to the priesthood, the        
permanent deaconate, and the          
consecrated life.  Images create        
attitudes, and attitudes lead to          
actions.  Children will be asking       
questions and more people will be   
talking about vocations, and the       
priesthood, in particular.   

 

To sign up to host the Vocations                 
Chalice, please email your request to: 

Vocations@StJohnNeumann.us 

 

St. John Neumann Parish gratefully         

acknowledges 

 
Paul and Lynda Smudski 

And Family 

 

For hosting the Chalice and Praying           
for Vocations this past week in their    

home! 
 

Baptisms 
May 19, 2013 

 
Cooper Michael Cullen                                                                

son of Scott and Shannon (Maironis) Cullen 
 

Daniel Hernandez                                                                        
son of Jorge and Silvia (Cruz) Hernandez 

 
Joel Hernandez                                                                               

son of Jorge and Silvia (Cruz) Hernandez 
 

Stella Grace Johnson                                                             
daughter of Rusty and Jill (Thorp) Johnson 

 
Nolan Fritz Zulekah Loerk                                                          

son of Marcus and Grace (Chapasika) Loerk 
 

Audrey Lynn Maslach                                                             
daughter of Thomas and Amelita (Calejesan) Maslach 

 
Myles Richard Zuber                                                                   

son of Daniel and Joanne (Torossian) Zuber 

EVENING BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP 

The Evening Book Discussion group will be meeting on June 12, 2013, at 7:30pm to discuss our book list for the Fall.  

Please plan to bring a book ( only one per participant) to recommend to the group.  We are looking to challenge            
ourselves and have a variety of genre's.                                   

Some suggestions are: historical fiction, autobiography, biography, memoirs, nonfiction, and fiction. 

We will also confirm our summer book to read for September.                                                                                                                          

Any questions, please call Lori Wagoner at 734-254-9327. 


